
 

This is an internal communication 

FOR INTERNAL USE ONLY 

 

Buenos Aires, September 14th, 2023 

 

Re. Important measures – Collect Business 

Dear DB Schenker colleagues, 

 

We would like to inform you about the extremely complex situation that Argentina is suffering given 

that, since last April we have not received any government approvals for the payment of international 

transportation services and consequently we have not been able to honor our commitments with our 

foreign subsidiaries.  

As a result, as of September 15th, 2023, we are obliged to dismiss any freight payable in 

Argentina for Air & Ocean Imports into Argentina, and for Ocean Exports from Argentina. For the 

time being, Air Export shipments departing Argentina are exempted from this concept and we are 

accepting them under “upto Airport” terms.  

So, until further notice:  

• Imports to Argentina are only acceptable on prepaid basis. 

• Ocean Exports from Argentina are only acceptable on collect basis. 

• Air Exports from Argentina are acceptable on prepaid basis for Incoterm Groups E, F & C. 

• Air Exports from Argentina on collect basis are acceptable. 

Please note that this status could change in the near future. We are constantly monitoring the 

situation and if needed, we will provide an update accordingly. 

Appreciate your cooperation in this matter and we are at your disposal for any questions or doubts 

you may have. 

Sincerely,  

SCHENKER ARGENTINA S.A. 

 


